
Burlington Town Council 

July 14, 2015 

 

 
The Burlington Town Council held a regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, July 14, 2015 @ 7:00pm in 
Town Hall with Council’s Stan Moore, Teddy Huffer, Steve Michael; Clerk-Treasurer Karen Dinger; 
Town Marshal Jill Hammond; Town Attorney Justin Alter; and Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout 
present.  
 
Guests Present are: Laura Walls, Jeff Gaylor, Douglas Dieter, William Jones and Susan Scholl 
 
Council President Moore opens the meeting at 7 p.m. 
 
Town Business 

Minutes from the June 9 regular council meeting and June 30 special meeting are presented.  Huffer 
moves to accept minutes as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents monthly claims.  Moore motions to pay bills and claims as presented.  Huffer 2nds.  
All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Town Marshal Hammond presents monthly marshal and deputy marshal reports.  Huffer motions to 
accept marshal reports as presented.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Public Works Commissioner Steve Stout gives an update.  The salt/sand spreader for the ToolCat has 
been received.  Street work has been completed in town and a new lift station pump has been put in 
place on 5th Street. 
 
New Business 

 
Laura Walls form the CC EDC presents info on their 2014 annual report and projects they have been 
working on.  A new contract is presented between the town and the EDC as the current one expires on 
7/15/15.  The new contract will be in effect until 2019.  The annual request of $6311 is also presented.  
Moore makes a motion to continue the relationship with the CC EDC and to renew the contract with 
them and also to pay the annual request amount of $6311.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Residents Jeff Gaylor and Douglas Dieter present a vacating street petition for College Street between 
their properties.  Huffer motions to accept vacation of street petition.  Michael 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion 
passed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents the 2016 annual budget timeline.  Council still wishes to publish notice in the paper 
even though it is no longer required by law.  They request the budget publication to be in the Comet the 
last week of August and the first week of September.  A special meeting to go over budget figures is set 
for Tuesday, July 21 at 6:30 p.m. at Town Hall. 
 
Vice-President Huffer gives an update that new town signs should be installed next week, weather 
permitted. 
 
 



A proposed ordinance restricting the firing of guns and bows and arrows in town is presented.   
Discussion is held.  Moore motion to table the ordinance.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
An ordinance for solicitors and a resolution for clean-up costs for properties in town in violation of the 
nuisance/weeds/rank vegetation ordinances are discussed. 
 
C/T Dinger presents a $44 balance on a wastewater account that is over 180 days past due where the 
property changed hands and was owed by the previous owner.  Huffer motions to approve write-off of 
this amount.  Moore 2nds.  All Ayes.  Motion passed. 
 
Michael motions to adjourn meeting.  Huffer 2nds.  All Ayes.  Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
________________________                    ________________________________ 
Stan Moore, President                             ATTEST: 

        Karen Dinger, Clerk-Treasurer 
 


